## 3RD REPORT OF THE COMMUNITY SAFETY & CRIME PREVENTION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Meeting held on November 22, 2012, commencing at 12:15 p.m.

PRESENT: L. Norman (Chair), S. Brooks, S. Davis, M. Georgieff, J. Gillespie, M. Reid and M. Sherritt and B. Mercier (Secretary).

ALSO PRESENT: R. Black, J. Castanza, N. Collister, J. Hind, T. Kyle, L. Loubert, G. McMahon and S. Sandhu.

REGRETS: J. Bennett and B. Spearman.

## YOUR COMMITTEE RECOMMENDS:

London Block Parent® Program Strategic Plan 2013-2016 1. (3) That the Municipal Council **BE REQUESTED** to consider a \$21,000 2013 Budget increase, to the London Block Parent® Program, per year for 3 years, to accommodate the additional office hours and staff required to the provide the new re-screening process to its Block Parent families; it being noted that the London Police Services previously provided this service for the Block Parent® Program; it being further noted that the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee (CSCP) reviewed and received a communication and heard the <u>attached</u> presentation from G. McMahon, London Block Parent®, with respect to this matter.

## II YOUR COMMITTEE REPORTS:

2nd Report of the CSCP

2. (1) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee (CSCP) received and noted the 2nd Report of the CSCP from its meeting held on October 31, 2012.

City of London R-Zone\* Program

3. (2) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee (CSCP) reviewed and received a communication and heard the <a href="https://dx.doi.org/nc.10">attached</a> presentation from T. Kyle, Manager, West Area Recreation Services and L. Loubert, Division Manager, Aquatics, Arenas and Attractions, with respect to the proposed City of London R-Zone\* Program. The CSCP indicated that it supports, in principle, the proposed R-Zone\* Program for use in the City's recreation facilities, events and programs.

YMCA Children's Safety Village – Funding Request

4. (4) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee (CSCP) reviewed and received a communication dated November 2012, from S. Brooks, Manager, YMCA Children's Safety Village, with respect to a funding request for the purchase of a heavy duty laptop computer for the Police Classroom and for the supply of fire education colouring books to be provided to each child attending JK to Grade 1. The CSCP approved the expenditure for up to \$1,500 for a laptop computer and up to \$1,500 for colouring books, from its 2012 budget allocation; it being noted that the CSCP has sufficient funds in its 2012 budget for this expenditure.

Update on Police Activities

5. (Added) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee heard a verbal presentation and received the <u>attached</u> statistics from R. Black, London Police Services, with respect to the Police Statistics for the month of October, 2012.

Update on Fire Activities 6. (Added) That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee heard a verbal presentation and received the <u>attached</u> statistics from J. Hind, London Fire Services, with respect to the Fire Statistics for the month of October, 2012.

Next Meeting

7. That the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee will hold its next meeting on January 24, 2013.

The meeting adjourned at 1:53 p.m.